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Position on Housing

Across the nation, people with developmental disabilities face a severe crisis in the availability of decent, safe, affordable and accessible housing.  Nevada continues to promote inclusion for people with developmental disabilities to live in their communities and guard against return to congregate facilities or other institutions.  

NGCDD believes that citizens with developmental disabilities should live in inclusive, safe and affordable communities of their choice and be provided with the needed individualized supports and accommodations. 

Policy Recommendations

· Increase the supply of affordable and accessible housing options that are integrated in the community, including temporary housing, rental housing and/or home ownership, to meet the growing unmet needs of people with disabilities and their families.

· Significantly increase funding for and protect the integrity of HUD programs, U.S. Department of Agriculture housing programs, as well as all other federal/state housing programs providing funding for people with disabilities.

· Provide funding to address the need for safe, affordable and accessible emergency housing for individuals with disabilities. 
· Remove barriers that prevent people from temporary housing, rental housing, or buying their own homes. 

· Require that projects developed with public funds and apply design standards identical to those in Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act.
· Eliminate discrimination based on disabilities in all sales, rental, and other non-assisted living accommodations.  
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